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Emery High School Community Council Meeting

 January, 2021, EHS Library, 3 p.m.


I. Welcome and introductions/roll call
A. Good News items
1. We are still able to have in person learning
2. Spartan Rewards Cards – Winners
3. Winter Activities Continuing
4. Teachers are doing a great job

B. Correspondence
II. Old business

A. Minutes from last meeting (Oct. 29th )-Approval
a. Policy Manual and policy changes/additions
III. New business
Teachers are working hard to put all classes in canvas…
Lots of Professional Development and time put into creating Canvas courses.

Student body numbers and projection presented to the board—Darline
A. Budget review for 2020-2021 school year
B. Emery High online platform is Edgenuity—Update Handout
C. Emery High Counseling Department- Dayna Terry
1. Update on schedule.
D. Region 12  All Activities (Emery, Carbon, Richfield, Grand, Canyon View) 
E. Football Only (Emery, American Leadership, Judge, Providence Hall, South Summit, Summit Academy)
F. Bond Election Discussion/Questions
G. COVID update and numbers

H. Vaccine available for employees

IV. Input from council members-
V. Yearly meeting agenda

A. Suggested dates 
1. January 11th  3:00 in the library

2. March 18th  3:00 in the library
VI. Other
________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________
January 11, 2021 

Community Council Meeting Notes

EHS Library 3:00pm

In Attendance:

Steven Gordon

Dean Stilson

John Doria

Charlotte Morris

Darline DeBry

Dayna Terry

Josh White

Brandi Tuttle

Jamie Huggard

Principal Gordon passed around an updated copy of the plans for the new Emery High School for a quick overview. 

John Doria welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Approve old minutes John Doria, seconded Charlotte Morris. 

-Good New Items: We are still in school with in person learning! Spartan Rewards winners were drawn to reward students for things done well. Fun prizes given away. 

Winter activities continue. 4 spectators per person allowed for most activities.

Teachers are doing well with canvas and working with quarantined students. 

-New Business


New alignment All Activities: Emery Carbon, Richfield, Grand, Canyon View


For Football: Emery, ALA, Judge, Providence Hall, South Summit, Summit Academy. 

-Bond Election Discussion:


There have been weekly if not daily meetings/discussions on the plans for moving forward with construction of the new school. Progress is moving forward. Looking to break ground at the end of February, starting in the south parking lot for the sports facilities.  They will then move from the science wing west to build the portions of the new school to the west. Students will then move to the new (western) portion while the eastern part around the existing Spartan Center and Auditorium stand. 

Also, the board wants to secure at least $50 million at this current low rate and then find a good rate to get the additional $25 million.  

-COVID Updates:

COVID Testing every 2 weeks for all extracurricular activities. This will now include the spring sports that are starting winter workouts to prepare for their upcoming activities.  Last week there were 3 positive students plus 1 coach. 


As of tomorrow’s spreadsheet, there are 2 quarantines and 2 positives. 

If we do get to the 15 number positive, we have to either test to stay in school or go to temporary online learning.  

Vaccines will be given to employees beginning tomorrow who wish to be vaccinated.

-Budget

 Our spring meeting will focus a lot on budget- especially what to do with money that would normally have been spent on Professional Development. 

Notes from the School Board Meeting at EHS were briefly discussed. 

Student body numbers show the growth over the past few years.

Currently we are at 650 students. Next year’s prediction shows 684 (was 691 a month ago).

Darline DeBry discussed numbers and registration for next year. Counselors are hoping to have registration the last week of March.

Proposition to raise CTE Credit from 1.0 to 2.0 - Computer Tech. from .50 to 1.0.  

This is hoping to balance out the student to teacher ratio. The overall credit requirement would remain 31.0, but there would be more emphasis on CTE rather than needing as many elective credits. This would help put more students in CTE classes and hopefully eliminate huge numbers of kids in electives such as PE. 

Also a suggestion was made to Josh White representing the student council to maybe make a video showing what each of the CTE classes really do and make the students more willing and aware of these great opportunities.

Principal Gordon expressed appreciation for the council.

John Doria motioned to adjourn. It was unanimously approved.
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